## MINUTES OF THE ACADEMIC SENATE OF QUEENS COLLEGE Newman Center - Student Union - room 208A

September 8, 1988

- 1. Mr. Joseph Lynett, Deputy Holder of the Chair, called the meeting to order at 3:50 p.m.
- 2. In the interest of expediency, Mr. Lynett asked consent of the Body to amend the agenda by making item 2, election of a Holder of the Chair.

Seeing no objection, the agenda was adopted, as amended.

3. The following faculty were nominated for Holder of the Chair:

Margaret Franco Ruth Frisz

Seeing no further nominations, the nominations were closed.

Dr. Ruth Frisz was elected as Holder of the Chair.

- 4. Announcements, Administrative Reports, and Memorials:
  - a) Dr. Ruth Frisz, Holder of the Chair, read a statement from the members of the Executive Committee for a special "thank you" to Dr. Elizabeth S. Boylan, who served as Holder of the Chair to the Academic Senate from May 1985 to August 1988. (see attachment)

Dr. Boylan expressed her thanks.

5. President Shirley Strum Kenny addressed the Senate and introduced today's Program on Racial and Ethnic Diversity.

Ms. Lola Locker, Special Assistant to the President, presented her Report on the National Conference on Racial and Ethnic Relations of American Higher Education, which she attended on April 26-28, 1988.

The film, "Valuing Diversity" was shown; a discussion followed led by Professor A. Sreberny-Mohammadi from Communication Arts and Sciences.

6. MOTION: Duly made (Sullivan), seconded and passed:

"To adjourn."

Meeting adjourned at 5:15 p.m.; followed by a reception in the Hillel Lounge.